LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE May 31 -June 4, 2021

WEEKLY
NEWSLETTER

Lockerby Composite School's weekly news on Viking academics, events, extra-curriculars, and more!
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PLANTFEST 2021

Music festivals might be on hold, but the
festival everyone is talking about has
already happened! That's right Vikings,
Plantfest 2021, a celebration of plant
diversity, has taken Lockerby’s Biology
classes by storm! Student biologists got
outside and identified various plants
down to the genus, and sometimes even
species level. They classified their
observations, and then researched the
importance of these organisms to
humans and the environment. Students
were able to choose how to feature their
plants, and Hannah D. created a special
Plantfest 2021 Instagram account where
she featured her specimens, and
described their significance - way to go
Viking Botanists!
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Hannah © she/her Liked by donatos_sciencefest

“¢ Come alon%with me on my plantfest.21 <& Next up is...\&
PlantFest 2021 journey

~ Lets learn about some
plants! Grass ~ Poaceae

Following v Message
Grass is known to be apart of the
monocots family. Now, you may be
wondering what a monocot is, let me tell
you!
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HEALTH CARE - MEDICAL TECHNOLOGIES

This week, our Health Care students were given an opportunity to work with Terena Scott,
who is a nurse at Health Sciences North's Emergency Services. Terena spoke with students
about her education pathway, reasons for why she chose nursing as a profession, and how
COVID-19 has affected her job.

Likewise, as part of the health care employment exploration components of our Medical
Technologies course, our Vikings also met two registered nurses. As part of the discussions,
student reviewed bloodwork and reviewed blood reports. Our guest speakers also took the
time to analyze ultrasounds and communications with the doctor.

1596 REGENT STREET

7

REMOTE LEARNING UPDATE

Please note that remote learning will continue for the remainder of the school year. Earlier
this week, the Premier of Ontario announced that the government is planning for the
reopening of schools for the 2021 - 2022 school year. Rainbow District School Board has
advised us that measures to limit the spread of COVID-19 will continue as students 12 and
up and their families will have an opportunity to be vaccinated. Public Health Sudbury and
Districts is working with all of the local school boards to offer first doses at specially
designated clinics in Sudbury, Espanola, and Manitoulin in the next few weeks, with second
doses being scheduled for August before our next school year. More information about the
clinics, including dates, times, and transportation, will be shared with the Viking Community
soon (a letter has been shared in this Newsletter). Additionally, we will be providing
guidance on the collection and drop-off of student materials at our school with guidance
from Public Health Sudbury. Please stay tuned for that information.

There are still many questions remaining and we’re working on getting those answers as
quickly as possible. As always, we will keep everyone updated as new information and
instructions become available. Having said that, a reminder that daily teachings,
assessments, assignments, and work - that is being prepared and delivered by teachers -
continues. It is our expectation that all Vikings attend all of their lessons and that they
complete all of their assigned work. It is also our expectation that all of our students will
continue to meet timelines, commitments and due dates in each of your classes. As you
know, culminating activities will begin to be assigned next Monday, and the Monday after,
with courses wrapping-up on June 21st and June 22nd. We know that these past few
months have been tough for everyone and there will still be come challenges ahead in the
next few weeks. But Vikings, continue to keep up the great work and continue to do your
best to stay positive and healthy.

Public Health Sudbury & Districts

COVID-19 update
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V7 Rainbow

Centre for Education
408 Wembley Drive, Sudbury, Ontarioc P3E 1P2 | Tel: 705.674.3171 | Toll Free: 1.888.421.2661 | rainbowschools.ca

June 2, 2021

RE: REMOTE LEARNING CONTINUES UNTIL THE END OF THE SCHOOL YEAR
VACCINATION CLINICS COMING SOON FOR YOUTH 12+ AND THEIR FAMILIES

Dear parents/guardians:

The Province today confirmed that students will learn remotely for the remainder of the
school year.

Measures to limit the spread of COVID-19 will continue as youth 12 and up and their
families have an opportunity to be vaccinated.

Public Health Sudbury & Districts is working with local school boards to offer first doses at
specially designated clinics in Sudbury, Espanola and Manitoulin in the next few weeks.

Second doses are scheduled for August before the start of the 2021-2022 school year.

More information about the clinics, including dates, times and transportation, will be shared
with families soon.

In the meantime, we invite you to visit rainbowschools.ca to learn more about the
COVID-19 vaccine. Click the banner on the home page to link to letters and resources.
We will update the website as more information becomes available.

Please continue to follow all health and safety protocols to limit the spread,
including hand washing, physical distancing, mask wearing and staying home.

Thank you for your ongoing patience and understanding.

Thank you for working together to keep everyone safe.

Sincerely,

2

Norm Blaseg
Director of Education
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[5) Public Health
Santé publique
SUDBURY & DISTRICTS

June 1, 2021
Dear parent/guardian/member of our school community:
Re: Youth and family clinics

We are writing to you to highlight the important COVID-19 vaccination clinics
specially organized for your youth aged 12 and up at time of immunization and
family members. As the Medical Officer of Health for Public Health Sudbury &
Districts and as the area Directors of Education, we are very excited to know
that youth and families in our school communities will soon be protected
against COVID-19.

The special vaccination clinics are being organized over three weeks beginning
the week of June 7 and are part of the provincial government’s plan to ensure
all youth aged 12 and up at time of immunization receive two doses of COVID-
19 vaccine before the beginning of the 2021-2022 school year. These clinics
are made possible through the collaboration of Public Health, area School
Boards, First Nation communities and urban Indigenous partners.

The vaccine is critical to protecting youth and our communities from COVID-
19. We know that youth can get infected and spread the virus to others, even
if they don’t show symptoms. The vaccine is very effective in preventing illness
from COVID-19 and keeping our communities safe and healthy. We strongly
endorse and encourage participation in the vaccination program.

Throughout the City of Greater Sudbury and districts of Sudbury and
Manitoulin, we are planning for youth clinics regardless of whether students
are learning remotely or in-person. More details about accessing clinics will be
shared shortly, however, there will be daytime clinics and evening clinics.
Daytime school clinics will be organized through school-based appointment
blocks or through booking into local mass clinics. School-based appointment
blocks will have an opportunity for free bus transportation to and from clinics.
More details to come on this free daytime transportation. The evening clinics
are for youth and families who cannot attend during the day. Bookings at mass
immunization clinics will require individuals to arrange their own
transportation.
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Sudbury

1300 rue Paris Street
Sudbury ON P3E 3A3
t: 705.522.9200
f: 705.522.5182

Elm Place

10 rue Elm Street
Unit / Unité 130
Sudbury ON P3C 5N3
t: 705.522.9200

f: 705.677.9611

Sudbury East / Sudbury-Est

1rue King Street

Box / Boite 58
St.-Charles ON POM 2WO
t: 705.222.9201

f: 705.867.0474

Espanola

800 rue Centre Street
Unit / Unité 100 C
Espanola ON P5E 1)3
t: 705.222.9202

f: 705.869.5583

ile Manitoulin Island

6163 Highway [ Route 542
Box / Boite 87

Mindemoya ON POP 150
t: 705.370.9200

f: 705.377.5580

Chapleau

101 rue Pine Street E
Box / Boite 485
Chapleau ON POM 1KO
t: 705.860.9200

f: 705.864.0820

toll-free / sans frais
1.866.522.9200

phsd.ca
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Letter to parents/guardians/members of our school community
Re: Youth and Family Clinics

June 1, 2021

Page 2

Resources and additional details will be shared soon through the School Boards. The
information will be important to review answer questions about the vaccine prior to your
appointment. Details about clinic participation and consent will also be available through your
youth’s school shortly.

Our collective efforts to combat COVID-19 and return to in-person education is top priority.
Public Health and local School Boards are working together to ensure access to the COVID-19
vaccine and return to an in-person school environment in which youth can grow, learn, and
thrive.

We appreciate your ongoing commitment and will continue to dedicate our efforts to the
health and well-being of youth in all our school communities.

Sincerely,

Ad-

Dr. Penny Sutcliffe
Medical Officer of Health and Chief Executive Officer, Public Health Sudbury & Districts

gt

Joanne Bénard
Director of Education, Sudbury Catholic District School Board

Norm Blaseg
Director of Education, Rainbow District School Board

Marc Gauthier
Director of Education, Conseil scolaire public du Grand Nord de I'Ontario

Paul Henry
Director of Education, Conseil scolaire catholique Nouvelon
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STUDENT COUNCIL - FACES OF LOCKERBY

A message from your Student Council:

Hello Vikings! We are very excited to re-introduce our 'Faces of Lockerby' project. Over the
coming weeks, we will be posting photos of Lockerby students and sharing their stories,
experiences, and insights.  Through this project, we aim to foster compassion,
understanding, and school spirit with our Lockerby Community! Please reach out to
Student Council members if you're interested (or know of someone who may be interested)
to be featured! Also this week, we are introducing our new 'Teachers of Lockerby' spotlight!

Faces Of LCS

GR. 11 SPOTLIGHT

MATTHEW HUNT

"One of the most valuable lessons | have learned from high school is to
immerse yourself in everything Lockerby has to offer, don't take school for
granted and enjoy every minute because your time in high school will vanish
quicker than you might think."

MOST VALUABLE
LESSON LEARNT IN
HIGH SCHOOL?

"Don't wait until
the last minute, it
will only cause

Plans After High school?
= "Apply to Health Sciences at McMaster or
Western."
= "Play post secondary volleyball."
» "Apply to medical school to become a family
physician or emergency room doctor."

TIPS FORDE-

STRESSING DURING vt onty cas

EXAMS/CULMINATINGS? | morestress”
needed. On my
breaks I like to get
outside."

3

)
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WHAT HAS BEEN YOUR FAVOURITE
MEMORY AS A VIKING?

s "My favourite memory as a Lockerby Viking
has to be our NOSSA appearance last year
where we defeated the Horizon Aigles in the
finals to secure a NOSSA banner for our
school. However, my close second favourite
memory from Lockerby has to be this year
when our Senior boys volleyball team was
able to defeat the undefeated Lo-Ellen
Knights in 5 sets. | thank all of my success
and our team's success to our amazing
volleyball coach Mr. Beausoleil, without him
our team wouldn't be how it is today and we
probably wouldn't be able to pull off these
amazing feats. Thank you Mr. Beausoleil for
all your help these past three years and |
can't wait to tear it up next year."

WHAT SPORTS AND CLUBS ARE YOU
INVOLVED IN?

"l am part of the Lockerby Athletic
Association, the Senior Boys Volleyball team
and | have just sent in an application to be a
part of Lockerby Students' Council."

PAGE-6 -
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STUDENT COUNCIL - TEACHERS OF LOCKERBY

MR.BEAUSOLEIL What subjects do you

teach at Lockerby?
Teachers Of LCS S

"Healthy Active Living and

What sports do you coach at Science.”
Lockerby?
"Ir. & Sr. boys and girls volleyball,
Coed volleyball, tennis, ultimate
frisbee team and a little bit of What is a fun fact about
badminton." yourself?

"Aside from loving all sports |

Have you taught at other am obsessed with gardening
schools previously? and cooking."

"Kirkland Lake Collegiate Vocational |
Institute, Lively District Secondary
School."

What is your favourite
memory as a Viking teacher?

"So many great memories at LCS.
The corn lab with my grade 11
Biology class. Winning a Bronze

medal at AAA OFSAA with the
boy’s volleyball team. Pranking

Ms. Donato, Ms. Stanyon and Ms.

Augenstein throughout the
years."
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STUDENT SERVICES

Grade 12 Students

Financial Assistance

Once students have decided on the postsecondary college, or university they want to attend,
they can then apply for OSAP (if desired). This year, the application form is considered to be
more user friendly! Students with questions linked to OSAP are encouraged to contact the
Financial Aid Office of the post-secondary institution they plan to attend:
(https://osap.gov.on.ca)

Post-Secondary Opportunities

The Ontario University Application Center (OUAC) will be opening up their Admission
Information Service the second week of June, to provide access to possible openings at
Ontario Universities. Students who have still not received an offer of admission will be able
to use the website to find out which universities still have openings. Visit
www.ouac.on.ca/ouac-101 and search Open Programs for additional details.

Parent/Guardian Workshops

OSAP Information - Hosted by College Boreal

College Boréal is offering a number of webinars (in French and English) in the next few
weeks for college and university bound students as well as their parents interested in
learning more about OSAP and how to apply. This presentation is offered to the general
public and students do not need to be attending Boréal to participate. The presentation will
be occurring on Wednesday, June 9th, 2021 at 6:00pm and those interested in attending are
asked to register here : https://forms.office.com/r/EFmUbnueWr. A Zoom link will be sent out
24 hours prior to the webinar.

Rainbow District School Board Summer School

Registrations for Summer School are now being accepted. The program will include 3 unique
opportunities for students including credit recovery and upgrading, summer cooperative
education, and new credits via eLearning.

Credit Recovery and Upgrading

These courses will run in-person at Sudbury Secondary, Adult Day School. Students enrolling
in these courses must have access to a computer and the internet in case of a pivot to
remote learning due to local and/or provincial restrictions.

Summer Cooperative Education

Students who are interested in completing an in-person or virtual cooperative education this
summer are asked to complete the Google Form that is located in Lockerby Composite’s
Student Services Classroom. It is important to complete the proper form as there are 2
separate forms - one for students with a placement and another form for those who wish to
complete a virtual summer cooperative credit.

New Credits

Students will also have an opportunity to earn new credits this summer. These credits will be
completed through an eLearning or virtual environment. A list of the summer courses can be
found in the Student Services Google Classroom as well on the subsequent newsletter pages.
Additionally, students must complete the Google Form which is found on the Student
Services Google Classroom.

Courses will run based on sufficient enrolment so please ensure you register as soon as
possible. For more information please visit the Student Services Google Classroom.
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RDSB Summer Learning Prugrami@&

P

Register by June 25 through your school guidance counsellor.

Courses run from July 5 - August 4.

Courses will run subject to sufficient enrolment and teacher availability.
Students can only register to complete one new credit course.

Students must be available to attend the full duration of the course to meet
cumiculum expectations. Timelines and due dates will not be adjusted to
accommodate vacations.

New Credit e-Learning Courses
Students should expect to spend approximately S hours a day working in their course.

Each course is facilitated by a teacher who controls the fiming of the course to
encourage collaboration and enable effective feedback. Students do not work through
the course at their own speed.

Grade 10
Civics/Careers

Grade 11

English - College

Mathemaiics - College

Mathematics - University

Grade 12

English - College
Mathemaiics for College Technology - Goflege

Data Management - Uiniversity

Ontario Secondary School Literacy Course - Collage/University
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Distance Learning New Credit Co-op Courses

Grade 11
Co-op - 1 credit
Co-op - 2 credit

Credit Recovery or Upgrading Courses

Clazses will take place in person at Sudbury Secondary, Adult Day School and are open
to all students from both public and separate schools.

Dwring the first seven days of the program, penod 1 dasses will run from 8 am to 1030
am and penod 2 classes from 10:45 am to 1:15 pm. Class times change on the eighth
day until the end of Summer School and run from 8:30 am to 10:30 am and 10:45 am to
1245 pm.

Mote: Students enrolling in these courses must have access to a computer and the
intemet in case of a pivot to remote leaming due to local andfor provincial restrictions. If
the courses pivot 1o virtual leaming then students will work 2.5 hours per day in a
combination of synchronous (online video chat together as a group) and asynchronous
(independently with teacher support) leaming that will be determined by the teacher and
communicated to the students

Grade 3

Geography - Academic
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English - College

English - University

English: Contemporary Aboriginal Vioices - Coflege
Mathematics - Gollege

Math i - Uiniversi

Biclogy - College
Chemistry - Liniversity
.
English - Gallege

English - Universiy

Mathematics for College Technology - Coflege

Diata Management - Uiniversity

Ontario Secondary School Literacy Course - College/Universily
Chemistry - Liniversity

Physics - College
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Lockerby Composite School

1391 Ramsey View Court, Sudbury, Ontario P3E 5T4 | Tel: 705.522.1750 | Fax: 705.522.0658

Craig Runciman, HBa, MA, BE4, MEd Ryan Lafraniere, Bsc (Hons), BEd, MEd
Principal Vice-Principal

June 1, 2021
APCapstone
Dear Viking Community:

Howe to the RE: WELCOME TO LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL (CLASS OF 2025)

Science On behalf of Lockerby Composite School, we would like to wish you an early welcome to the Viking

Technology family and we look forward to seeing the ‘Class of 2025 in September!

Education For the first time, we are pleased to invite our newest parents/guardians to a virtual information session

Program in preparation for the 2021 — 2022 school year. At the session, we will provide a digital orientation
T booklet that shares information about our high school, our school culture, policies/procedures, and

(STEP) general details about our students’ four-year educational journeys.

est. 1984

The virtual information session will take place on Wednesday, June 16™, 2021 and will begin at
7:00pm. We will be using the Rainbow District School Board Google Meet platform for the event (there
is no need to RSVP). Parents/guardians are invited to use the following Google Meet Code for login:

meet.google.com/tzx-wyyz-wje

As mentioned, the information from the virtual information session will also be found within our new
digital orientation booklet. Hard-copies of this booklet will also be made available for pick-up at the
school (by request). Although this virtual information session is geared towards parents/guardians, our
newest Vikings are also able to attend. Our incoming Grade 9 Vikings will receive this information at
their Grade 9 Orientation/Welcome Day (tentatively scheduled for Tuesday, August 31%, 2021 at
10:00am pending Public Health Sudbury and District approval) as well as on their first day of classes on
Tuesday, September 7, 2021.

Additionally, and as part of the registration and welcome process, we have organized a curbside Viking
t-shirt pick-up, for all new incoming students, which will occur July 7" — 8™, 2021 from 9:00am to 3:00pm
(each day) at the front of the school. More details about this pick-up and our Grade 9
Orientation/Welcome Day will be shared during the virtual information session.

We hope everyone has a great end to the school year and we look forward to having so many new faces
join the Viking Community! See you on Wednesday, June 16", 2021 at 7:00pm.

Yours Sincerely,

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL
Per:

C-/QWMW\’

CRAIG RUNCIMAN
Principal

rainbowschools.ca
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WHAT PARENTS NEED TO KNOW FOR OUR NEXT WEEK OF LEARNING...

Dan Watson, our school Social Worker, will be in contact with families over our remote
learning period.

Hazel Fox-Recollet, our school Aboriginal Support Worker, will be in contact with families
over our remote learning period.

Monday, June 7th « 'Week 1 Schedule'

« WEEK 1 CULMINATING ACTIVITIES BEGIN
Tuesday, June 8th
Wednesday, June 9th

Thursday, June 10th

Friday, June 11th « Weekly Newsletter will continue to be distributed

https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca
https://www.facebook.com/lockerbyvikings
https://www.instagram.com/lockerbycomposite

https://twitter.com/lockerbynet

THE SCHOOL OF
SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY






